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West Bretton Junior & Infant School

Newsletter

22.5.14

Sports News

Our first cricket taster day last week went very well, and so it was decided to hold a second session after school yesterday. Although only a small group, the children very much enjoyed being put through their paces, and one or two children have expressed an interest in joining the junior section of West Bretton Cricket Club. Darren Crossland, who ran the sessions gave the children a note regarding an Under 9`s tournament to be held on 31st May stating at 9.0 a.m. at Shaw Lane cricket ground, Barnsley. He also asked if we would let parents know that if there are any older children who may be interested in a Friday evening group at West Bretton C.C.  he can be contacted on 07717604192.
Our children who entered “The Cube” challenge at Horbury Academy last week were great sports. They did various challenges including a blindfold challenge and a balance beam exercise. Well done to Sophie Clarke, Mikala Welling, Grace Godley, Brianna Greenwood, Bailey Clark, Alexander Parkinson, Isobel Walsh, Eli Lidster, Anwen Jones and Joe Hoyland. 

There is a poster in our notice board by the school gate regarding some “Doorstep Activity Camps” over the Spring Bank Holiday.  These are run by Wakefield Council and are for children aged 8 – 14 years old. The cost is £1 per session. 
Summer Fun Night

Thank you very much to those parents who responded to our School Council`s letter for help at the FOBS Summer Fun Night on 11th July. The meeting last night was very positive and we have also had offers of help from parents who were unable to attend the meeting. If you are able to help out on the night for 30 minutes supervising the bouncy slide etc. please let us know. 
Golden Book
We have double the usual children to congratulate this week as we have two weeks` “Golden Book” awards.

Class 1 Michael Welling, Myla O`Neill, Grace Quinn and Matthew Drury
Class 2 Eden Lidster, Melissa Fox, Luke O`Donnell and Lucas Peele

Class 3 Michael Quinn, Samuel Ollerton, Joshua Jarvis and Joseph Hoyland
Class 4 Steven Taylor, Alistair Cocker, Oliver Williams and Freya White
Year 5/ 6 visit to Wakefield Mosque

Our years 5 and 6 children had a very interesting visit to Wakefield Central Mosque yesterday. They had a tour of the mosque including the classrooms and learned about prayer times and Ramadan. The children were very well behaved and respectful and asked some well thought out questions. 
Special Visitor
We had a special visitor in school today, a lady who has travelled from Tanzania and is staying in this area. Her name is Elizabeth Kitale and she is a primary school teacher. She visited each class in our school, and was fascinated by our whiteboards and technology as her own school have none of our luxuries. She told the children that in her school there are 80 children to a class who sit in rows of ten, sharing one textbook. Our children felt very lucky to have the resources that they have.    

Elizabeth shared an assembly when she joined the children in singing a Swahili worship song, and stayed with us for lunch. 
Chic Charity Club

Children from years 2 upwards will have received a letter this week about a new club which starts after half term. It will run on Wednesdays 4th, 18th and 25th June and 2nd July from 3.30 – 4.15 p.m. 

The club will look at the skills required to advertise and organise a children`s fashion show which we intend to put on towards the end of next half term. Marks and Spencer have donated some of their brand new clothing for us to model and sell at the event. 
The club is open to any child from year 2 upwards, and both boys and girls are encouraged to take part, as there are a variety of tasks to undertake from ticket design to confidence techniques and fundraising. The proceeds from the fashion show will be sent to our partner school in Lesotho. 
Reminders for next term
Mrs Baker has asked that parents bring lunch money promptly on the first day back after the holiday – either for the half term or for the week.  Unfortunately we are having problems again when we are spending a lot of time chasing up lunch money. We are not obliged to provide a meal if lunch money remains unpaid. Please check children`s bags for notes regarding any money they have carried over and deduct this as necessary. 
For those parents wishing to pay for the half term, the cost will be £61.20 .Please deduct £1.80 per day from this if your child is out of school either on an educational visit or spending a day at a new school.  

Would all children please make sure that PE kit is brought to school on Monday each week and kept in school until Friday.  We have a very small supply of kit for emergencies, but it is not intended as a substitute for children`s own PE kit. 
For our violinists – there will be no visit from Miss Ghent on Thursday 5th June.

Please bring in any Sainsbury`s vouchers that you have been collecting as we are starting to count them and make our order. Thank you.  

Would parents of KS2 children who have not yet returned the Countryside Day permission slips do so tomorrow. 

And finally …….
We do of course finish at 3.30 p.m. tomorrow for the half term break. We return to school on Tuesday June 3rd. We hope that everyone has a very enjoyable break and that the sun makes a return!
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